


















From:                                         hdncms@gmail.com
Sent:                                           Monday, May 1, 2023 5:47 PM
To:                                               Planning
Subject:                                     Arwoods proposal for Vaca�on Rental
 

⚠ NOTICE: This came from outside of the City's
email system! ⚠ 

 Please exercise cau�on. Do not click links or open a�achments unless you have
verbally confirmed with the sender that the message actually came from them and
that the content is safe. Contact the Helpdesk if you are unsure!
 

A�n. Planning Commission:
 
Our family have lived in the 2600 block of H Street for the past 35+ years and although several of
us have been in the neighborhood for several years, there also have been many turnovers in
property.   We consider our neighborhood  a safe family neighborhood and enjoy seeing  a new
genera�on with several houses having young children, including our grandchildren who are
frequently here.   We  need to be able to safely take the kids down to the park,  let them ride their
bikes around the block, walk to school, etc.      Although some of us have rental property within
the area we always keep that in mind when finding an appropriate tenant. 
 
We do have a couple houses in the area that we have not been happy with the up keep and
ques�onable coming and going, both of which make our neighborhood undesirable to some (this
is one of the proper�es).   We do also have a problem with homeless periodically “camping out” at
Carson Park, which is directly across the street and in view of the Arwood property.    
 
This is also prime property very close to the high school and to the hospitals/medical facili�es.
 
I work in the medical field and have frequent communica�ons with recruiters who are trying to
recruit medical professionals to our area for which we desperately need.    We get feedback from
poten�al recruits regarding the bad reputa�on in Eureka (and Humboldt County), and have lost
many recruits for this reason.    We have to turn this around.   
 
We also have a lot of difficulty with new recruits FINDING adequate housing in nice
neighborhoods, for not only medical but for a lot of other professions as well.    We actually have
had a couple physicians over the past couple years who have signed tenta�ve contracts and then
withdrew due to not finding adequate housing.
 
With previous ques�onable renters in this house, we are concerned that there won’t be a lot of
background checks or tenant monitoring.      This also affects the value of our homes in the
neighborhood.
 
I personally don’t believe that a “vaca�on rental” has any place in a family-oriented
neighborhood.   
 
Because I know this family, I’d prefer to remain anonymous, although Planning Commission is
welcome to reach out to me at my work email if you wish to hear more about the problems we’re
having in recruitment re: housing  (though I’m sure you’ve heard them). 
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Thank you for open comment period.
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